
White Oak Township Board Meeting
August 9, 2021

The August 9, 2021 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:00 
p.m.  In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator,  Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee 
Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Planning Commission chair Missy Noll, Deputy Treasurer/Planning Commission 
member Aaron Graf, Zoning Administrator Tom Brimhall, Richard Morrison, Chris Holzer from Wheatfield 
Township, Bob and Judy McManaman, Stacey Craig, & Dori Cassel.  

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2021 
meeting.   Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report and presented.
Motion carried.

Tom Brimhall gave his zoning report.  Mr Bauder from SSc Roping and the corner of Brogan and Swan took the 
floor and described his events.  They have applied for a Special Use Permit and were instructed to attend the 
Planning Commission meeting on August 30 at 7 pm.  They already have 2 events scheduled.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to adopt the “Resolution to Adopt a Wind Energy
Conversion Systems and Solar Energy Facilities Moratorium Ordinance.”  Motion carried.  

The Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Monday August 30, 2021.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to pay the bills as presented.    Motion carried.

Chris Holzer took the floor and told that a group of volunteers worked a booth at the Ingham County Fair.  Their 
group is the Ingham County Citizens United.  He also gave information that the wind turbines would affect 
property values.

Judy McManaman spoke regarding the effect the wind turbines would have on property values.

Aaron Graf took the floor and explained that he had spoken with Jim Greiter from the DCAA.  Soccer will start 
August 23rd.  They will be painting on August 20, 21, 22.  Aaron informed him of the issue the Township had with 
teams earlier this year destroying the landscaping around the gazebo.  He informed them that it was a privilege for 
them to use our park and if things continue to be destroyed we would have to take that privilege away.  

Richard Morrison stated that he would like to have the next Park Commission meeting sometime in September 
before the weather gets bad.  No date has been set at this time.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk                                                                                                                                                               
White Oak Township


